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The Bulletin 
Statewide Vision Resource Centre 

Number 11 Monday 23rd July 2012 

This particularly “good news” issue was edited by Deb Lewis, Statewide Vision Resource Centre. 

Professional Development Activities for Term 3, 2012 

Skill Power Workshops  
9.30-11.00 Computers without the Mouse (key commands) Lea Nagel, SVRC  

11.30-1.00 Maths Solutions Charlie Roberts, SVRC/SMR  

1.30-3.30 Braille Music for VTs and Music Teachers Lea Nagel, SVRC  

Wednesday  

1 August 

Masterclass – Assessment and Instruction: Two Sides of the Same Coin for 

Successful Literacy Outcomes – Frances Mary d’Andrea – for DEECD VTs 

Mon & Tues 

13-14 August 

Skill Power Workshops  
1.30-3.30 iPad User’s Group Lyn Robinson, SVRC 

Wednesday 

15 August 

Literacy with Frances Mary d’Andrea 4.00 – 6.00  15 August 

Skill Power Workshops for Visiting Teachers, Teachers, Aides, Students etc  

9.30-11.00 Interpreting Vision Reports Marion Blazé, SVRC 

11.30-1.00 Albinism – Description and educational implications Marion Blazé, SVRC 

1.30-3.30 Teaching JAWS for Internet and Email Lea Nagel, SVRC  

Wednesday 

29 August 

Dot Power – Day of literacy-based activities for braille readers from pre-school to grade 3 11 September 

Space Camp – Huntsville, Alabama Sep/Oct 

The program for 2012 is available at: http://www.svrc.vic.edu.au/Acalendar2012.doc 

Masterclass: Frances Mary d’Andrea 
The esteemed Frances Mary d’Andrea will be here at the SVRC on Monday 13 and Tuesday 14 August 

to share her wisdom primarily with DEECD and CEO VTs. The cost for each day will be $22 or for 

attendance at both days, $40. 

Staff from other organisations and parents will be welcome to attend the two-hour session on 

Wednesday 15 August – the cost is $5.  

For more information: http://www.svrc.vic.edu.au/PLPfmdandrea2012.doc  
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Fabulous Undercover Area for SVRC from Rotary Manningham 
This week marked the completion of a fabulous 

new under-cover area to the west of the 

Statewide Vision Resource Centre. The structure 

and seating offer students and staff alike a shady 

and/or dry area outside in which to eat, play and 

learn.  

 

Brain-child of the (now former) Director of the 

Rotary Club of Manningham and Chairman of 

the Community Service Committee Neil English, 

and the Statewide Vision Resource Centre’s Lea 

Nagel, the structure is 7.5 metres long and 3.2 

metres wide with comfortable outdoor seating for 

up to 20 people. 

 

Designed and built by David Conway of Vogue Pergola, this structure went from planning in February 

this year to implementation by the end of June. It took one quick week to install and looks really 

attractive with its yellow poles, red seating and blue roof.  

 

The beautiful pergola roof and seating 

are located close to the back door of 

SVRC which will enable Support Skills 

and Dot Power students to travel 

independently and safely to this 

recreational area during their breaks. If 

the weather is a little damp, students will 

still be able to dash out for some fresh 

air and enjoy sitting on dry seats. 

 

All of us here at the Statewide Vision 

Resource Centre would like to 

acknowledge Neil's energy, care and 

organisation and to thank him for his 

dedication to this project. It will offer 

ongoing comfort to all who use it, and 

will be a reminder of the caring 

partnership that we have with our local 

Rotary group. 

 

This year, Manningham Rotary also 

funded a scholarship program to the 

National Braille Music Camp in 

Mittagong, NSW, enabling the 

attendance of students who may not have been able to afford to go. 

 

Top photo: Neil English, Lea Nagel and David Conway shaded by the new pergola. 

Bottom photo: Staff of the SVRC enjoy the seating in the new area. 
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First of the National Partnership 
Access Technology Walks Out 
the Door! 
 

The first roll-out of National Partnership funding 

included TEN BrailleNotes with 

Dictionary/Thesaurus for nine lucky schools.  

 

Students from Hume, Northern Metropolitan, 

Southern Metropolitan and Western Metropolitan 

Regions will now be able to read and write in their 

preferred medium on a brand new BrailleNote 

Apexes!  

 

The BrailleNote offers the ability for students to 

wordprocess, receive notes and books via USB 

thumb drives, email and use the internet, record 

and listen to audio files and much, much more!!! 

 

The National Partnership Access Technology is 

also funding enlarging and talking software – so a 

district licence for JAWS has been purchased for 

use in ten schools. 

 

These devices and software are on loan from the 

Statewide Vision Resource Centre to the students 

while they need them and while they attend 

DEECD schools. 

 

Meanwhile, training in BrailleNote and JAWS has 

been provided for 22 teachers across the state. 

 

For more information about the National 

Partnership, visit: 

http://www.svrc.vic.edu.au/MSSDVisionAssistive

Tech.pdf  

 

Images on this page: 

Top right: Mary carrying out two BrailleNotes for 

twins who attend her school. 

Bottom right: VT Gayle has two BrailleNotes for 

student in Northern Metropolitan Region. 

http://www.svrc.vic.edu.au/MSSDVisionAssistiveTech.pdf
http://www.svrc.vic.edu.au/MSSDVisionAssistiveTech.pdf
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iBooks from SVRC 
By Lyn Robinson 

 

The SVRC are now producing ePub books which will open in the iBooks app on the iPad. This means 

students can receive e-texts with a similar look and feel to the books available from iTunes. The iBooks 

app is available for free download from iTunes. This format may have several advantages over a 

standard word document including: 

 

 easily turn pages by swiping to the left 

 change the size of the print by using Zoom or changing the font size in the app 

 change the font type 

 adjust the brightness of the screen 

 choose white or sepia coloured pages 

 use a search tool to find chapters, pages or words in the book 

 bookmark the page you are reading and return to it later 

 highlight sections of text in different colours 

 add a note to a highlighted sections  

 find word meanings in the dictionary 

 keeps a list of highlighted or bookmarked sections of book to refer to later 

SVRC staff member, Cam Phillips, has produced a document which explains how to download SVRC 

iBooks onto the iPad. A copy of the document is available from 

http://svrc.vic.edu.au/ATipad_for_etext.pdf  

 

There will be an iPad Skill Power Workshop on Wednesday 15
th

 August from 1.30 to 3.30pm so come 

along if you would like to know more about transferring books onto the iPad. 

http://svrc.vic.edu.au/ATipad_for_etext.pdf
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Review: Gabby’s 
Going Places 
Author: Lil Deverell 

Illustrations: Nicholas Houghton 

 

We enjoyed “Look Out Marcus!: 

Growing up with Low Vision”, a 

resource for peers of students with 

low vision. Now, from the same 

author, comes “Gabby’s Going 

Places: How About a Guide Dog?”. 

Also written with peers in mind, 

this book focuses on a 14-year-old 

blind girl who lives in the country 

and attends her local school.  

 

“Gabby’s Going Places” speaks 

frankly, sensitively and with 

humour, in language that can be 

understood by primary and 

secondary aged students, about 

Gabby and her world. It includes 

information about getting around, 

attending school, helping out at 

home, going shopping and about 

how Gabby is considering a guide 

dog. Gabby is the sort of kid who 

doesn’t like being fussed over – 

she’d rather be just like everyone 

else. Here is an excerpt from the 

section about technology: 

 

“The trouble with using a secret code for literacy is that the teacher finds it hard to read your school 

work! Thankfully there is plenty of technology to help Gabby with this. Gabby’s teachers give her 

handouts and notes on a memory stick as a Word document. Sometimes they email her the information 

before class so that she has a bit more time to check it out. Gabby can plug the memory stick into the 

BrailleNote and read the information in braille using her fingers.” 

 

Included in the book are lots of little games and puzzles, making “Gabby’s Going Places” a useful and 

fun resource! 

 

The book is free from Guide Dogs Victoria: http://www.guidedogsvictoria.com.au/ and look out for the 

interactive website which will be available at http://www.gabbysgoingplaces.com.au.  

 

We have print copies for Visiting Teachers and visitors here at the Statewide Vision Resource Centre 

and it will be available in braille or braille file by request. 

http://www.guidedogsvictoria.com.au/
http://www.gabbysgoingplaces.com.au/
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Paralympian: Goalball 
Date of birth 6 August 1984 

Sport Goalball 

Disability Blind 

How acquired Congenital 

Residence  The Gap, Queensland 

Occupation Insurance lawyer 

First time competed in your sport 1998 

First time competed for Aust 2006 

Sport career highlights Playing at two World Championships and winning two Trans 

Tasman series 

Current world ranking 13 

Greatest sporting moment Winning against New Zealand 5-0 in Trans Tasman series 

 

Michael Sheppard describes himself as an emotional, 

humorous and hyperactive individual with a passion for 

playing the piano, singing and spending time with good 

friends.  Michael does not pinpoint anyone in particular as 

having influenced him but prefers to believe that his friends 

and family have all contributed to shaping the person he is 

today. 

 

Michael was introduced to goalball in 1993 after his parents 

had heard about the sport and thought he would enjoy 

something physical. They were right and ever since, Michael 

has gone from strength to strength. 

 

He earned his first call up to the national team in 2006, has 

represented Australia at two World Championships, the IBSA 

World Games in Brazil and was instrumental in winning two 

Trans Tasman series against New Zealand. On the domestic 

front, Michael is a member of the Queensland team that has 

won the last four National Championships. Michael is 

determined to compete in the 2012 London Paralympic Games, as it has been a dream of his since he 

first began playing the sport. Aside from the sporting aspects of Michael’s future, he would like to live 

abroad and spend more time focusing on his music. He is also married to Nicole Esdaile who plays on 

the Australian women’s goalball team. 

Australian Goalball Championships 
This year, the Australian Goalball Championships will be held in Melbourne at Collingwood College 

during the term 3 school holidays from the 4
th

 to the 7
th

 October. This will be a great opportunity for 

people to see the game at the elite level! This year there will be junior, youth as well as the men’s and 

women’s teams. Make plans to see these championships – with over 80 competitors across the various 

teams it promises to be a big event!!! 
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Schools Blind Cricket Programme 2012 
When: Friday 21st September 2012 

Time: 9:30am to 2:30pm   

Who: All students with vision impairments in years 4 to 12 

Where: Please meet at Cricket Pavilion, Victorian Blind Cricket Association’s grounds 

454 Glenferrie Road Kooyong (at the rear of Vision Australia) 

RSVP essential by: Friday 7th September 2012 

For further information: See attached or contact Rod Pritchard by phone on (BH) 8842 5878,  

(AH) 9754 7308, (Mob) 0401 718 926 or email to pritchardrojo@bigblue.net.au 

Website: http://www.yourtechvision.com/ 

Cooking for Kids with Vision Impairments: 

Stir it up! 

Source: http://www.nbp.org/ic/nbp/STIRITUP.html 

 

Stir It Up! was created especially for young blind children to get started in the kitchen! We all love to 

eat and we all need to know how to prepare food - blind children are no exception!  

 

Cooking is a multi-sensory experience involving taste, touch, smell, and hearing – all modes of 

perception that blind children can use to prepare food. Dozens of recipes from popular children’s 

cookbooks and cooking blogs have been tested, tasted, accepted (or rejected), and modified for young 

blind chefs.  

 

The left side of the page includes adaptive cooking techniques, and the right side contains simple 

instructions for young blind cooks. The print/braille book format allows everyone in the family to cook 

from the same book. 

Sue’s Kitchen 

Source: http://www.tafn.org.uk/kitchen/cookery.htm  

 

Hello, I’m Sue Pallett. Welcome to my virtual kitchen where I hope you will find something tasty to 

cook. All my recipes are original and have been created by me personally and are thoroughly tried and 

tested, therefore do not infringe any copyright.  

 

I am a blind person from birth and I began cooking at the age of eight in 1961, first of all being taught 

to make sandwiches and simple breakfast dishes. I was hooked right from the start and fell in love with 

all the wonderful aromas and the thrill of creating things to eat right from scratch!  

Techvision 
Source: SPEVI Listserv 

 

Techvision is a teaching resource. There are both free and very reasonably priced paid lessons as well 

as a blog on using excel, word and power point with screen readers along with some excellent tools for 

using refreshable braille displays, braillenotes and iDevices etc and loads more. 

mailto:pritchardrojo@bigblue.net.au
http://www.yourtechvision.com/
http://www.nbp.org/ic/nbp/STIRITUP.html
http://www.tafn.org.uk/kitchen/cookery.htm
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Launch of New Low Vision Services from Quantum 
Quantum is now offering a free low vision assessment and referral service. The following are included 

in their services:  

 

 Home consultations with low vision product specialists 

 Obligation-free home trial periods on most products 

 Personal delivery, set-up and installation 

 On-going training and support to clients 

 Two year “in-home” warranty on most units 

 Full workshop with factory trained technicians 

 Low Vision Assessments by appointment at the Sight Support Centre 

 

Further, Quantum will be embarking on a travelling road show to regional centres as follows:  

 

North/North-East Victoria 

Deniliquin Library (Gorman Park, 55 Napier Street) 

Tue 31 July 

10am - 2pm 

 

Kyabram Library (19 Lake Road) 

Wed 1 August 

12noon - 4pm 

 

Wangaratta Library (21 Docker Street) 

Thur 2 August 

10am - 2pm 

 

Mansfield Library (Cnr High & Collopy Streets) 

Fri 3 August 

10am - 2pm 

 

South East Victoria 

Bairnsdale Library (22 Service Street) 

Tue 14 August & Tue 23 October 

10am - 2pm 

 

Sale Library (75 Macalister Street) 

Wed 15 August & Wed 24 October 

10am - 2pm 

 

Warragul Library (75 Victoria Street) 

Thur 16 August & Thur 25 October  

10am - 2pm 

South West Victoria 

Hamilton 

Tue 28 August & Tue 13 Nov 

Portland 

Wed 29 August & Wed 14 Nov 

Warrnambool 

Thur 30 August & Thur 15 Nov 

Colac 

Fri 31 Aug & Fri 16 Nov 

 

North West Victoria 

Mildura 

Tue 18 Sep & Tue 4 Dec 

Swan Hill 

Wed 19 Sep & Wed 5 Dec 

Horsham 

Thur 20 Sep & Thur 6 Dec 

Ararat 

Fri 21 Sep & Fri 7 Dec 

 

North/North East Victoria 

Echuca 

Tue 2 October 

Corowa 

Wed 3 October 

Wangaratta 

Thur 4 October 

Seymour 

Fri 5 October 

 

For further information about the low vision road show or the low vision services contact Erik 

Draganovic, Orthoptist - Low Vision Specialist 

Tel: (03) 9545 4103 or email: edraganovic@quantumrlv.com.au 

mailto:dmariz@quantumrlv.com.au


9 

Statewide Vision Resource Centre PO Box 201 Nunawading 3131 (03) 9841 0242 svrc@svrc.vic.edu.au www.svrc.vic.edu.au 
 

RIDBC: Vision Impairment 2-day Workshop 

Assessment and instruction: Two Sides of the Same Coin for Successful 
Literacy Outcomes 

When: Wednesday 8th and Thursday 9th August 2012 

Presented by: Dr Frances Mary D’Andrea 

Fee: $250  

Venue: RIDBC Renwick Centre, 361 - 365 North Rocks Road, North Rocks, Sydney, NSW 

Enrollment and further information: trudy.smith@ridbc.org.au 

Further information about the Continuing Professional Education Program:  

http://www.ridbc.org.au/renwick/courses/cpe_list.php  

Touching Maths 
Source: SPEVI Listserv 

 

Touching maths (ToMat) is a European Comenius school partnership which started in September 2010. 

The topic is maths education for braille users integrated in mainstream secondary schools. For two 

years, the six project partners (from Norway, The Netherlands, France, Estonia, Germany and Belgium) 

visited each other's schools and institutions to learn more about how braille students do maths. 

Findings, tips, tricks and advice for braille students, mainstream maths teachers, itinerant teachers and 

producers of tactile drawings can be found on the project website: http://www.touchingmaths.net 

Trans-Tasman Proficiency Exam on UEB 
Source: Round Table on Information Access for People with Vision Impairments 

 

The 2012 Trans-Tasman Proficiency exam on Unified English Braille for Australian candidates will be 

conducted in the first two weeks of October. The Australian Braille Authority strongly encourages all 

those who transcribe, teach and produce braille to sit for this examination, which is the only form of 

accreditation offered to Australian braille specialists. Registrations are required by 24 August 2012. 

 

If you have any questions about the certificate, or the assessment process, please contact Linda 

Triasmono: lindatriasmono@bigpond.com 

Staff News 
 SVRC staff member, Lyn Petty, has just returned from a whirlwind visit to Sri Lanka – can’t wait 

to see the photos! 

 WMR Visiting Teacher, Dianne Simpson, will be away for a month this term spending some well-

earned holiday time in Italy! We are looking forward to those photos too!!! 

 EMR Visiting Teacher, Barbara Forehan, will also be spending time in Europe – Scandinavia, 

Germany, France and surrounds! Another adventure to be had! 

 No news from Lyn Robinson as yet but I am sure that she is enjoying France! 

 Gayle Skinner, Visiting Teacher from Northern Metropolitan Region, is on leave until September 

when we look forward to her return. 

 Lea Philp is back from leave and will be working 3 days a week in Northern Metropolitan Region. 

 Annette Godfrey-Magee is hoping to return to SVRC next week – and we can’t wait!!! 

mailto:trudy.smith@ridbc.org.au
http://www.ridbc.org.au/renwick/courses/cpe_list.php
http://www.touchingmaths.net/
mailto:lindatriasmono@bigpond.com
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SVRC Braille Correspondence Course Results 
 Sharon Saunders, Visiting Teacher from Gippsland Region and Laura Zarb, daughter of CEO 

Visiting Teacher  Lisa Zarb have recently completed the SVRC Braille Correspondence Course – 

both passed the end of course exam first time – an excellent result. Congratulations ladies! 

Student News 
 Rutherglen student Micaela: Winner, Academic Award, Indigo Shire Youth Awards – Year 7. 

Participated in the transition camp, swimming carnival, athletics carnival and cross country. Public 

speaker – to her peers about her life and the approaches she takes to ensure all avenues are open to 

her. Studying French Braille this year. An emerging leader. 

Special News: SVRC Transcription Department 
Sue Sharp and the team have been working hard to produce materials for Maths and Physics for a year 

12 student this year. Sue announced today that she has completed the Maths text well ahead of required 

dates! She has had proofreading assistance from Nola Houghton and assistance with diagram 

descriptions from several others. Sue is now working on Maths practice exams for the same student but 

should knock these off in the next month or so! 

Statistics for the Maths book 

 729 print pages 

 3,215 braille pages 

 63 volumes 

 1,660 stereo diagrams 

Finally 
And finally thanks to everyone for their contributions to this Bulletin, especially Jeni Blake, Marion 

Blazé, Zhi Jin, Phill McKenna, Lea Nagel, Gina Schmidt and Emily White. 

 

If you have something you would like included in “The Bulletin” please email Lyn Robinson 

lynrobin@svrc.vic.edu.au 

 

To read The Bulletin Online: http://www.svrc.vic.edu.au/Abulletin.shtml 

mailto:lynrobin@svrc.vic.edu.au
http://www.svrc.vic.edu.au/Abulletin.shtml
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Patron        Max Walker       Email       secretary@vbca.org.au 
President  Alf O’Neill Secretary Nick Pepper 

 BH: (03) 9699 3111   42 Mountfield St., 

 AH: (03) 9386 2167  Brunswick 

    Victoria      3056 

 Pavilion (03) 9822 7713 

Schools Blind Cricket 

Programme 
 

When: Friday 21st September 2012 

Time: 9:30am to 2:30pm 

Who: All students with vision impairments in years 4 to 12 

Where: Please meet at Cricket Pavilion 

Victorian Blind Cricket Association's grounds 

454 Glenferrie Road Kooyong (at the rear of Vision Australia) 

RSVP essential by: Friday 7th September 2012 

 

The Victorian Blind Cricket Association extends an invitation for all blind 

and vision impaired students in years 4 to 12 to attend the 2012 annual 

Schools Blind Cricket Programme. This is a great opportunity for students of 

all ages to attend this come and try / coaching clinic day.  

 

Attendees will learn the art of blind cricket through a range of activities and 

games designed to enhance team work and the individual's hand eye / hand 

ear coordination and orientation and mobility skills. Parents / Guardians and 

Visiting Teacher are also encouraged to attend the day. 

 

Blind cricket is played as a mixed gender all age sport with players graded 

according to their age and abilities. It is specifically designed for both blind 

and partially sighted players and the player grading system ensures everyone 

 
 Victorian Blind Cricket Association Inc. 
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can get a fair go to participate. Blind Cricket is a great way to keep fit as well 

as build up social networks. 

 

There is a small cost of $5.00 for participants to attend this programme which 

includes morning tea and a sausage sizzle and soft drink lunch. 

 

If you would like to attend this programme registration is essential by 

completing and returning the registration and permission / medical forms by 

Friday 7th September 2012. Registration and permission / medical forms and 

additional information can be obtained from the VBCA Web Site, 

http://www.vbca.org.au on the Cricket Clinic Tab on the Home Page or the 

direct page link of http://www.vbca.org.au/clinic.php 

 

Please note that no attendee will be permitted to participate in the 

programme unless both the VBCA registration and parental consent / 

medical forms are completed and signed by a parent or guardian. It 

would also be appreciated if parents, guardians and teachers who intend 

attending the day could also confirm their attendance for catering 

purposes. 

 

Completed forms should be returned to the Secretary, Victorian Blind Cricket 

Association either by mail to 42 Mountfield Street Brunswick, Vic, 3056 or 

email to secretary@vbca.org.au by the RSVP date of Friday 7th September 

2012. 

 

Further information about this day can be obtained by contacting Rod 

Pritchard by phone on (BH) 8842 5878, (AH) 9754 7308, (Mob) 0401 718 

926 or email to pritchardrojo@bigblue.net.au. The VBCA hope you will take 

this opportunity to explore the benefits of playing blind cricket and we look 

forward to meeting with you on the day. 

  

Rod Pritchard 

Vice President 

Victorian Blind Cricket Association  

http://www.vbca.org.au/
http://www.vbca.org.au/clinic.php
mailto:secretary@vbca.org.au
mailto:pritchardrojo@bigblue.net.au
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A reminder to all of us who work with children who are blind or have low vision, that the next 

SPEVI Biennial Conference Weaving the Mat: Strength through Connection is in 

Auckland, 13-18th January. 

Members receive a considerable reduction in Registration Fees.  

Member Registration $625.00 AUD 

Non Member Registration $660.00 AUD 

Presenters are of the highest quality and showcase new ideas and methods in educating 

Children who are blind or have low vision and also working with families. Further it is a 

fabulous way to weave your own mat of friends and contacts internationally and nationally. 

For information go to the SPEVI website www.spevi.net. 

 Also the SPEVI Combined Agency Day is on again this year, October 8 at Vision Australia. 

Members also receive cut rates for attendance. 

$50.00 members, $60.00 non members. 

Here is an opportunity to become a member. 

 

SOUTH PACIFIC EDUCATORS IN VISION IMPAIRMENT  

(ABN 89 544 377 033)  

MEMBERSHIP DETAILS FORM  

TAX INVOICE  

Membership from 2011 ï 2013 (2yrs from date of application)  

Please tick: New Membership or Membership Renewal  

PERSONAL DETAILS  

Title: First Name:                                                                                 Surname:  

Street Address:  

Suburb: State:                                                                                      Postcode:  

Country:  

Organisation / Facility:  

Preferred Phone: (H)                                                                            (W)  

Mobile Phone:  

http://www.spevi.net/
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Preferred Email Home: (H)  

Preferred Email Work: (W)  

PREFERRED FORMAT  

Please tick preferred format: Large Print Braille or Email  

MEMBERSHIP REQUIREMENTS  

All memberships are current for 2 years from date of acceptance 2011-2013.  

Please tick your choice of Membership option below.  

Membership options for Australian & New Zealand Residents  

Full Membership:  

AU or NZ $110  

Student, Parent, Volunteer, Ancillary staff: Life Membership: 
Honorary  

AU or NZ $44 (only complete if details altered)  

Membership for Pacific Area Residents  

Full Membership: AU$22 or $22 local currency  

PAYMENT DETAILS  

1. By cheque - payable to SPEVI Inc.  

Or 2. By Electronic Funds Transfer (EFT) directly to the SPEVI Inc. bank account:  

Bank details: ANZ Bank Ltd (Castle Plaza, South Australia)  

BSB: 015-225 Account: 4999-36974  

Or 3. By Credit Card (please complete):  

Card Type: □MasterCard □Diners Club □Visa □American Express □EFTPOS  

Card Number _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ Expiry Date _ _ / _ _  

Name on Card:  

FORM RETURNS  

Australian & Pacific 
Memberships  

Sheila Klinger  

Treasurer SPEVI  

C/- South Australian School for Vision 
Impaired  

1B Duncan Ave, Park Holme SA 5043  

Australia  

Fax:  

Email: sheila.klinger@sasvi.sa.edu.au  

New Zealand Memberships  

Jude Shelley  

Treasurer SPEVI NZ  

C/- Blind and Low Vision Education Network NZ  

Private Bag 801, Manukau 2243  

New Zealand  

Fax:  

Email: jude.shelley@blennz.school.nz  

OFFICE USE: Date received:                                                     Receipt Number:  
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Privacy policy  
Your privacy is important to us.  
South Pacific Educators in Vision Impairment (SPEVI) is committed to upholding the 
National Privacy Principles contained in the Privacy Act 1988.  
Collecting and keeping your information safe  
SPEVI collects and stores information about members to:  

 Maintain contact with members through regular mailings, emailed information, etc 

 Inform members about the Association  

 Comply with Business and Accounting standards  

 Comply with the Australian Taxation Office  

 Only the Executive and State Councillors receive this information for their use in the 
activities of the Association  

 Only information from the Membership Application/Renewal Form is kept  
 
How we use your personal information  

 Manage our mailing  

 Inform you about events and happenings in vision impairment  

 Provide information to Government and regulatory authorities, as required or 
authorised by law (e.g ATO if required)  

 We do not supply database information to marketing organisations or disclose 
information to third parties without your consent, unless required by law  

 
How can you access your personal information?  

 You have the right to access your personal information, subject to some exceptions 
allowed by the law  

 For privacy and security reasons you will be asked to put your request in writing  

 To enable us to verify your request we require you to advise your name and current 
address  

 No fee is charged for providing information to you  
 
Help us ensure we hold accurate information  
SPEVI takes all reasonable precautions to ensure that the personal information we collect, 
use and disclose, is accurate, complete and up-to-date. However, the accuracy of that 
information depends to a large extent on the information you provide. Thatôs why we 
recommend that you:  

 Let us know if there are any errors in your personal information, and  

 Keep us up to date with changes to personal information such as your name, 
address and email address.  


